At the third meeting the annual report was read by the corresponding secretary, and the following officers were elected for next session:-President, J. Naismith, B.A.; First Vice-President, W. A. Cook; Second Vice-President, Robert MacDougall; Recording Secretary, A. C. Reeves; Corresponding Secretary, N. A. MacLeod; Treasurer, W. D. Reid; Secretary of Committee, R. Tener; Councillors, C. H. Vessot, C. J. Hastings, R. Eadie, A. Russell and W. Patterson.

A hearty vote of thanks was tendered to the retiring officers, and, as this was the last meeting of the year, the members of the graduating class, who were present, were called upon for speeches. They responded willingly, referring to the work of the past and speaking words of encouragement for the future.

MISSIONARY SOCIETY.

The last regular meeting of this society was held on March 19th. evening was occupied with business appertaining to the French Mission School. Mr. Rochester reported that he had received as a collection from the Presbyterian church at St. Andrews, P.Q., the sum of sixteen dollars, Mr. Vessot stated that he had brought the matter before several of the city congregations, and had been everywhere kindly received. The committee of management for Dr. Pierson's lecture reported that the collection at that meeting amounted to about \$100. At this stage a hearty vote of thanks was passed to Sir Wm. Dawson for presiding, to Dr. Wells and his congregation for the use of their church, and to Mr. Bain for his services as mecentor.

The French Mission School Committee were instructed to purchase a suitable site, and, if deemed advisable, to proceed at once with the work of building. Mr. C. H. Vessot was then appointed to visit the various congregations throughout Ontario and Quebec during the ensuing summer, for

the purpose of soliciting subscriptions for the school.